
09/08/2021 

MRS Susannah Goudie 
45 Careel Head RD 
Avalon NSW 2107 
susie@blueswimmergroup.com 

RE: DA2021/1164 - 521 Barrenjoey Road BILGOLA BEACH NSW 2107

I have concerns about both the flora and fauna in this area. The bends are unique to this area 
and I feel like any more development here would impact already pressured wildlife. It has likely 
been protected up until now because it is difficult to build and develop. We should keep it the 
way it is so that the wildlife has somewhere to stay. Where will they go if we slowly push them 
out of this bush? There is no where else. Please protect the bends... this is so important to our 
wildlife community. Thanks for listening. Susie. 
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